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MISSION STATEMENT: We, the members of the Catholic Kolping Society of America, extend the vision of our 

founder, Blessed Adolph Kolping, by promoting the development of the individual and family; we foster a sense 

of belonging and friendship through our program of spiritual, educational, charitable and social activities.

April
kolping-on-hudson

Spring Cleanup
JOIN YOUR KOLPING FRIENDS

Mark your calendar for April 
2-3, our first of four scheduled 
cleanup weekends at KOH 
(weather permitting)! Every one 
of us—big and small—has talents 
to offer. Projects will range from 
gardening and raking the grounds 
to sweeping out the dust and 
cobwebs to washing windows 
so our Hudson views are perfect 
to preparing our kitchen for the 
delicious meals to come. 

This year’s cleanup dates are: April 2-3, April 9-10, April 23-24, Apr 30-May 1 
with maybe a bonus day on May 7. We’ll work together for a few hours with 
all of our individual contributions making a big impact. In advance, please 
let the KOH committee know what days you can come so we can have the 
right tools ready to make the most of your generous gift of time. Email 
KOHManager95@gmail.com
 
And if you find yourself unexpectedly available, come on by even without 
an RSVP. Our Society only functions when all of our members share their 
time and talent. Which days will you be working with us?

NOTE the DATE

21

7

1

8

17

29

2-3

9-
10

19

17

10

23-
24
30

may

april
KOH Cleanup
Kolping-on-Hudson
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Palm Sunday
Commemorates Jesus Christ’s 
triumphal entry into Jerusalem

Easter Sunday
Celebrate Christ’s resurrection

Full Board Meeting
Kolping-on-Concourse

May Bulletin
Last day to submit material

KOH Cleanup
Kolping-on-Hudson

KOH Cleanup
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KOH Cleanup
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KOH Cleanup
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Mother’s Day  
Dinner & Mass
Kolping-on-Hudson

Executive Board Meeting
Kolping 88th Street

Memorial Day BBQ
Kolping-on-Hudson
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Milestones & Passages
Everyone could use the power of prayer now and again. If you or anyone you know is in need of 
prayer, please let us know and we will be happy to include them within the “in our prayers” list. 
Please contact Joan Smyth Dengler (914-432-2535) or email kolpingny@gmail.com when you know 
of a member who is ill, in the hospital, or has passed away. We want to be sure to remember them. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO THOSE BORN IN APRIL
Linda Ahrens, Gerald Beyrer, James Bradley, Mary Buono, John Buono, Nancy Byrne, Michelle 
Calhoun, Brian Carey, Joe Carroll, Andrea Cela, Michelle Cervello, Jean Cianci, Sean Coen, 
Romeo Cojocaru, Luca Matthias Coletti, Stewart Cooke, Colleen Croce, Edward Croce, 
Steven Crowley, Erna Dengler, Katrina Dengler, Kurt Dengler, Veronica Dengler, Nicholas 

DeVeaugh, Patrick Doherty,Willi Dunz, Maria Ebbri, Pat Farkas, Alfred Ferony, Sara Franz, Jessica 
Funnell, Sophie Gormley, Bob Hemsing, Bobby Jaki, Johan Jung, Rea Jung, John Keller, Christine Kern, 
Brett LaRoque, Hans Lechner, Nora Lombardi, Max Lorenz, Robert McCarthy, Helen McGuire,  Judy 
Mersits, Trudy Miksits, Kerry Murphy, Detmar Nieshalla, Lulu Nieshalla, Reinhart Oelerking, Kyla O’Neill, 
Elfriede Orlowski, Cecilia Portilla, Charlotte Rahm, Heather Rauch, James Reilly, Betty Reitter, Michael 
Reynolds, Alessandra Schiavi, Dieter Schmitt, Frances Schulte, Therese Sinks, Jimmy Stang, Michael 
Stiloski, Patricia Tompkins, Christine Trastevere, Barbara Weber, and Sharon Weigand.

SPECIAL APRIL BIRTHDAYS:
Special birthday wishes to Gerald Beyrer, Bob Hemsing, Detmar Nieshalla, Charlotte Rahm and 
Patricia Tompkins.

If you know someone celebrating a milestone birthday or anniversary, please let us know so we can include it 
in the Bulletin. Please email Joan Smyth Dengler at kolpingny@gmail.com.

TURNING 90!
Albert Sartorius, Sr. celebrated his 90th Birthday on March 13th 
with a small family gathering at his home. Family, good food 
and Manhattans...it was truly a great celebration. We wish you 
good health and happy times in the coming year!

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE WEIGAND FAMILY 
Frank and his wife Laura welcomed a son into the world on March 8th—Lukas Joseph Weigand. Lukas 
and Laura are doing great. Frank is the son of Walter and Katherine Weigand and the grandson of 
Alfons and Agnes Krause, which makes Lukas the latest 4th generation NY Kolping member!  We hope 
to have a photo in the bulletin soon and can’t wait to see the whole family at KOH. Our Kolping family 
wishes Lukas, Laura and Frank great health, happiness and a blessed life together.

OUR HOLY FATHER’S APRIL 2022 INTENTION
FOR HEALTH CARE WORKERS

We pray for health care workers who serve the sick and the elderly, especially in the poorest 

countries; may they be adequately supported by governments and local communities.

IN MEMORIUM
We’re saddened to have to let you know that our dear friend and Kolping Member Anne Marie Urban 
has passed away.  We don’t have any details but we ask you to share reminiscences, stories and photos 
and we can include them in an upcoming bulletin. Please keep Anne Marie and her family and loved 
ones in your prayers.



SECURITY AND ALARM 
SYSTEM INSTALLATION

Kolping Member John Tripaldi /914-332-7874

J&M Security Systems, Inc., Est. 1984

•	 Residential and commercial security systems, 	
	 specifically tailored to client’s needs
•	 Fire protection as well as carbon monoxide 	
	 protection, flood protection, low temperature 	
	 protection etc.
•	 Camera systems for home and business
•	 Apps available for remote viewing for 
	 alarm systems and cameras

News & NotesKolping
  Classifieds ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DUES

Family: $130  •  Individual: $100  •  Student: $50
50-year members: paid up forever! 

PLEASE SEND IN YOUR DUES FOR 2022. If you haven’t already, please take a 
moment now to send in your dues payment. Please forward your check made out 
to Catholic Kolping Society and mail it to: Catholic Kolping Society, 165 East 88th 
Street, New York, NY 10128  (Attn: Joan Smyth Dengler, Secretary).

You can include 2021 dues if you missed them too. Please take an extra minute 
to fill in the bottom of the letter with your current email address, any change in 
address, phone number, birthdays, and other information.

RESERVE YOUR SEATS FOR MOTHERS DAY 
Our Kitchen Team led by Jen Scheuermann and Kathy Weinborg are putting plans 
together for a wonderful Mothers Day dinner for us. It will also be the first official 
event of the season. Two seatings will be held on Sunday May 8th. Come to Kolping 
with your Mom, let us handle the preparations and dishes. This will be a sell-out 
event, so be sure to reserve your spot now by emailing: KOHManager95@gmail.com.

LENTEN PROJECT 2022
As we have been reading in the National Banner the past few years, the National 
Lenten Project money has been donated to our Kolping Kenya Family. They are very 
thankful and trateful to us. They purchased dairy goats, and Kolping National has 
received thank you letters and receipts for all the goats purchased.

For those who didn’t attend the Annual Meeting/Elections at K88th on March 6th, 
I challenged our members to donate $1 per day for the 40 Days of Lent—especially 
the children & grandchildren of our members. I have Lenten Offering Boxes (Mite 
Boxes). It’s a good way for children to collect their Lenten Donation. I can mail you 
one if you email me your address at LCookie1129@aol.com

After Easter Sunday please mail the total in the envelope provided in the Banner to: 
Catholic Kolping Soceity of America, P.O. Box 4907, Clifton, New Jersey 07015-4997

In The Spirit of Fr. Kolping,
Lou Colletti

“I’M NOT GETTING KOLPING EMAILS!”
Every so often we hear this statement and we want to make sure you know what’s 
going on at Kolping. If you’re not getting the emails and you’d like to, please send an 
email to KolpingNY@gmail.com with this message in the subject line. In the body of 
the message, tell us your name so we can update our list. Be sure to check your spam 
folders and to add us to your address book (kolpingny@gmail.com).

JOIN OUR LINKEDIN PAGE
As more and more people use this social network, it makes sense for Kolping 
to have a profile on LinkedIn. We invite all members to CONNECT. LinkedIn is 
a particularly good tool for job seekers. We strongly encourage all of our young 
members and anyone in the job market to create a profile and build your network. 
If you already have a presence on LinkedIn, please connect to Kolping today!  
Find us here: https://www.linkedin.com/company/kolpingnewyork

MEMBERSHIP CORNER
If you or someone you know have any questions regarding sponsoring a new 
member, checking the status of an existing application, application process, 
dues, membership status, or questions about the Society as a whole, please 
contact membership@kolpingny.org

KOH FOR PARTY RENTALS
Keep Kolping-on-Hudson in mind for parties 
next year. Our new dining room is both 
beautiful and versatile.



News & Notes

KOH EVENTS CALENDAR - start planning now!
Sunday May 8 - Mothers Day Mass and Dinner
Sunday May 29 - Memorial Day weekend BBQ
Sunday June 19 - Fathers Day Mass and Dinner
Sunday July 3 - Independence Day weekend BBQ

Saturday July 16 - Murder Mystery!
Saturday July 23 - Tropical Night
Saturday July 30 - Clam Bake
Sunday September 4 - Oktoberfest

SUBWAY SERIES RAFFLE  Submitted by Lou Colletti (in The Spirit of Fr. Kolping’s Mission)
  
Since Thursday, February 24, 2022 we have seen the horrible effects and devastation the invasion had on the people 
of the Ukraine. Many Americans want to help by donating. As members of the Catholic Kolping Society, NY we are 
not only part of Kolping of America, (National). We are members of Catholic Kolping Soceity, International. We have 7 
Catholic Kolping Families in the Ukraine . As Kolping, NY Members we can help our Kolping Families in the Ukraine . 

Please support the Catholic Kolping Society, NY Annual Subway Series Raffle, Generously donated by: Kolping Member, 
Karen Staub. All proceeds will go to our Brothers & Sisters in Kolping Ukraine.

Please Email or call Lou Colletti to purchase raffle tickets. Tickets will be available during April Clean-Up & opening of 
KOH. The Drawing will be held on Saturday, July 16, 2022 following the Murder Mystery Dinner.

Thank you in advance for your raffle your Raffle Purchase.
LCookie1129@aol.com  |  (914) 275-7481

4 Yankees vs Mets Subway Series Tickets
Seats Are Behind 3rd Base Excelsior Level
Tuesday July 26, 2022
Proceeds for Catholic Kolping Ukraine 
Donation: $20.00 Each. Value Of Tickets- $133.00

GENERAL MEETING 2022
Our Society convened at our house on 88th Street in Manhattan for the Annual Membership meeting.  The day started 
with German Mass at St. Joseph’s on 87th Street.  Geovanny Ramirez with guidance from Wolfgang Hahn prepared a 
wonderful meal of sauerbraten, chicken, pasta, potatoes and the most delicious vegetables. President Gerhard Schmitt 
opened the meeting with a welcome to all in attendance.  Annual reports commenced with details on the operations 
of our three properties, the state of our finances, membership statistics, special funds and an update on the National 
Kolping Society and International Kolping.  We thank Gerhard Schmitt, Alex Schmitt, Katrina Dengler, Ted Dengler, 
Lou Colletti, Peter Carruthers, Frank Kurcz and all who contributed to the preparation of info shared.  Minutes of the 
meeting are included in this bulletin.  Please read them to learn more about the operation of our Society.

THANK YOU!
Many thanks go out to Marilyn and Norbert Dengler for their gift to help Kolping on Hudson run at its very best.
And we thank the following members for sending a little something extra with their dues:  
Frank Kurcz, Larry Kunz, Dan Dennehy, and Liz & Michael Lenihan

Thank you to the KOH Crew!
We are all so very grateful to the Kolping on Hudson operations team for their special talents this month. Al Vogl is 
working to get the water turned back on for the season. Mike Scheuermann,  Mike Weinborg, Alex & Gerhard Schmitt, 
and Al Vogl have begun installing the new windows in the bar of the main building.  Danke Schön und Treu Kolping!



More News & Notes
SPRING IS IN THE AIR AT KOC!  
Submitted by Kelly Moeller~Manager

Our delicious St. Patrick’s Day meal was prepared by our 
amazing kitchen staff and enjoyed by 67 residents. A huge 
thank you to my entire crew at KOC for making our home so 
special for our residents.

ST. JOSEPH’S DAY AND ONE OF 
OUR YOUNGEST MEMBERS - 
JOSEPH HERMAN
St. Joseph’s Day is very important to the Catholic Kolping 
Society.  St. Joseph is the Patron Saint of Workers in addition 
to being the man entrusted alongside the Blessed Mother to 
raise the child Jesus to adulthood.

One of our youngest members, Joseph Herman is named for 
this holy saint.   Each year, his parents Liz and Rob provide a 
special gift for Joseph’s classmates to commemorate the day.  
This year, they gave the children this St. Joseph medal, and one 
to the Pastor of St. 
Mel’s, Father Joseph 
Fonti (especially 
since, it is also his 
name day!). Buon 
Onomastico! (Italian 
for Happy Name 
day!) 

THE CATHOLIC KOLPING SOCIETY IN THE WORLD
  
Russia’s invasion of Ukraine has shocked and saddened us.  Many Kolping members joined in with the Holy Father on 
March 25th as he led a Consecration of Ukraine and Russia to the Immaculate Heart of Mary in an effort to bring peace 
to our world. Did you know that the Catholic Kolping Society has families in Ukraine?  The Society has worked there 
for nearly ten years assisting young people in finding work, improving education and supporting the development 
of young families. Right now Kolping Poland and Kolping Romania are welcoming some of the three million+ people 
who have been forced to flee Ukraine seeking safety.   Kolping Families in Germany, Hungary, Lithuania and Slovakia 
have organized shipments of supplies to aid the refugees. Kolping Families (like Kolping New York!) are organizing 
fundraisers to provide essential supplies and services to our sisters and brothers who are in such great need right now.   
To participate, you can mail your check payable to Catholic Kolping Society New York.   The Board will accumulate the 
funds and quickly forward one payment up through International Kolping so we can have maximum and immediate 
impact. If you and your family can help, please send your gift now. Please pray for peace in the world and an end to the 
violence and suffering.

You can view the latest updates that International Kolping receives on this webpage:
https://www.kolping.net/en/donate/ukraine-situation-on-site/



kolping ski trip
The Kolping Family Ski Trip was a roaring success this year with 55 participants! Skiers, boarders, hot-tubbers and folks just 
along for the gemutlichkeit enjoyed their time together at Mount Snow and the Mountaineer.



boyscout Troop 36
MARCH 2022 UPDATE Submitted by Bob Hemsing

Over the past few months, Troop 36/5036  has had a great deal of new and 
exciting experiences. 

First, I would like to welcome the addition of troop 5036 and how very 
excited we are to have them! 

Scouts had a great first campout at Camp Yaw Paw in Mahwah, New Jersey 
the weekend of March 19th. We had an amazing time on a 11 mile, 1000 foot 
elevation hike and slept well in nice cabins! I think our first lesson as a 
troop was to never go on a hike without a map! 

Troop 5036 was excited to find salamanders and frogs and had a great meal 
of chicken and ramen! Unfortunately, the smores had to wait a day due to 
a late night storm, but that didn’t stop the girls from having a nice evening 
fire! Troop 36 had a great dinner of shepherd’s pie and a great breakfast 
of pancakes, which Luca cooked toward the earning of his cooking merit 
badge! 

Along with the campout, the new scouts are starting to learn and achieve 
requirements for ranks, such as knot tying, internet safety and learning 
how to properly wash dishes while on a campout!  

On April 2nd, our next eagle scout Aiden 
Wong, is presenting his eagle scout project 
at Furnace Woods elementary school. His 
project is an enlarged version of a chess 
board that is built into the playground of 
Furnace Woods, and he is having a chess 
tournament to preston it! 

We look forward to helping clean and 
prepare Kolping on Hudson for the 
upcoming season at our annual spring 
cleanup during the weekend of april 23-
24th! As always, we are excited to camp 
on the beautiful grounds of Kolping on 
Hudson after a hard day’s work! 

Troop 36/5036’s Scribes, 
Braeden and Mia

Pinewood Derby at St. Christophers parish 
hall Sunday March 13



kolping general meeting 2O22 / minutes
Board Members present: Father Bretone, 
Peter Carruthers, Lucille Colletti, Katrina 
Dengler, Ted Dengler, Frank Kurcz, Al 
Sartorius, Jr., Alex Schmitt, Gerhard 
Schmitt, Chuck Smith, Mia Steigerwald, 
Tracie Truncellito, and Tom Waitkins

President Gerhard Schmitt opened the 
meeting at 12:20 and Chuck Smith offered 
the invocation.

Acceptance of the minutes: a motion was 
made and seconded to dispense with the 
reading of the minutes of the 2021 General 
Meeting. Additionally, Lu made a motion 
to accept the minutes, Joan seconded, and 
the motion carried.

Elections: Gerhard explained the election 
process. Lou presided over the elections. 
There were 3 open positions for the 
Senior Board and 2 open positions for 
the Junior Board. The candidates present 
spoke about their qualifications and why 
they would like to serve on the board. 
Katrina spoke on behalf of Richard 
Brunhuber, who was not present, and 
for Peter Carruthers, who was delayed. 
No nominations from the floor were 
made. Gerhard made a motion to close 
the nominations, Katrina seconded and 
motion carried. The following candidates 
were voted in:
Senior Board: Peter Carruthers, Chuck 
Smith and Al Sartorius, Jr. 
Junior Board: Natasha Borodin and  
Alfred Vogl

The meeting continued with the financial 
reports given by Ted Dengler.
KOH: income went down in 2020 compared 
to 2019 because of COVID. (Such was the 
case in all the houses.) As a result also 
expenses were down. However, there were 
generous donations given.  In 2021 income 
went up compared to 2020. At the end there 
was a surplus because payroll went down 
significantly and many people volunteered 
to manage the facility and events. 

KOC: in 2020 income went down compared 
to 2019 and expenses went down also. 
In 2021 income went down again, but 
expenses went up resulting in a loss.

K88: income went down significantly 
in 2020 compared to 2019. The expenses 
were higher than the income. Surpluses 
from past years were used. PPP loans 
were sought in 2020 and in 2021. This 
was explained by Katrina. In 2021 income 
went up slightly, but expenses went down. 
Katrina made a motion to accept the 
financials, Tracie seconded, and motion 
carried.

House Reports:
K88 given by Kathleen, the new office 
manager. Occupancy is at 67%. This year 
marks the second year of having a womens’ 
floor. The room rents will increase April 

1st. There are more applications coming in 
for rooms. Gerhard mentioned there have 
been room renovations done in-house and 
that the roof needs to be replaced. As per 
local law 11-3 façade inspections must now 
be done with scaffolding involved. 

KOC given by Kelly, the new manager. The 
building celebrated its 100th Anniversary 
on February 24th. Susan Devin was the 
benefactor of the building constructed 
for single young working women and run 
by the Sisters of Mercy.  A special mass 
was said by the priest and the kitchen 
prepared a special meal for the residents. 
In 1980 the building was purchased by the 
Kolping Society. Kelly has been working 
there since October 2021 and implemented 
many new initiatives. She writes a weekly 
newsletter to keep the residents informed. 
New security cameras have been installed. 
She works with the cooks to improve the 
meals and also save on purchasing. There 
is a new meals to go program. Every first 
Saturday of the month is a special brunch. 
As a result of COVID a few residents 
have rent arrears. Rental assistance 
programs have been applied for. KOC has 
already received funds to help reduce the 
arrears.  Currently there are 10 vacant 
rooms. Kelly is working with Kathleen 
to, hopefully, accommodate Aramark 
interns from Europe during the summer. 
The bathrooms are getting repainted. 
Faucet aerators have been replaced. A 
significant decrease in water usage has 
been observed. The roof needs repairs 
because there is a leak. Internet service 
is being provided only by Verizon now. 
Room rents and parking lot rents have 
been increased in January. The employees 
now use time sheets and schedules and 
vacations are better coordinated. An 
employee handbook is being generated 
with Gail. Finally, she requested from the 
Board funding for a replacement gazebo 
to commemorate the building’s 100th 
anniversary. Katrina mentioned George 
Paris, former manager of KOC, passed 
away in November.

Break for lunch. Father Bretone says Grace 
at 1:26. Meeting resumed at 2:17

KOH: given by Ted. As a result of the 
former manager retiring a group of 
members has stepped up volunteering to 
manage KOH in 2021 and again in 2022. 
The pandemic has prompted generous 
donations, which have been used to make 
improvements on the property.

President’s Report given by Gerhard. He 
thanked everyone present for attending 
the meeting, the house staff for setting 
up the room and preparing the meal, the 
volunteer bar tenders and servers, and 
the Board of Directors for running the 
Society. Mention was made of upcoming 
events at KOH: clean ups starting in April, 

Mother’s Day, Memorial Day, Father’s Day, 
4th of July, Tropical Night, Clam Bake, and 
Oktoberfest. The National Convention will 
take place the week-end after Labor Day 
this year. Gerhard thanked members for 
making donations to the Advent Project, 
which will benefit the parish where Father 
Bretone has been named Pastor. The 
Society applied for PPP loans with much 
help from the accountant, Dave Grote. 
Mr. Grote was also instrumental in the 
application for a new insurance policy for 
the Society. K88 having lost a tenant, the 
Coding Space, is considering a lease with 
a cell phone company to rent the roof for 
their tower to help increase revenue. The 
ski trip is next week and is sold out.

Vice President’s report given by Katrina. 
Kolping International is working to 
fundraise to help Kolping families in close 
proximity to the Ukraine situation. There 
is already a Lenten project underway, the 
goats in Kenya. Karen Staub has again 
donated Subway Series baseball tickets, 
which will be raffled off and she has 
offered that the proceeds be directed to 
Kolping International to help the refugees 
in need.

KOVA report given by Gerhard. In the 
years 2020-2021 5 KOVA grants were 
awarded to small businesses.

Treasurer’s Report given by Peter. He 
started by mentioning that Germany has 
opened its doors to Syrian and Afghani 
refugees in the past and now Ukrainian 
refugees. Peter’s church is wiring 
donations to a church in southern Ukraine 
for humanitarian needs. The markets 
have been doing well in the last few years. 
Returns in the last couple of years were 
approximately 14%. The market went 
down in the beginning of 2022. All the 
portfolios are professionally managed.

Corresponding Secretary’s Report 
given by Peter. He has penned a letter to 
Cardinal Dolan inviting him to Montrose 
on the day he is visiting a local parish. 

Membership report given by Joan. 
2020 brought a pause in new member 
initiations. In 2021 30 new people were 
inducted yielding 36 honorary and exempt, 
199 family (298 adults), 102 individual, 12 
student, and 3 Holy Trinity members. 60 
members were unpaid in 2021. We will 
have new inductees on Mother’s Day and 
Father’s day. Katrina made a motion to 
increase dues in 2023 as follows: Individual 
to $95, Family to $130, Students remain at 
$40, Application fees to remain the same. 
Tracie seconded, and motion carried.

National Report given by Lou. The Lenten 
project will be fundraising to help families 
in Kenya to purchase goats. This has 
been very successful and the families are 
grateful as this has made a difference in 

their lives. Lou recommended every family 
contribute $1/day to “Mite boxes”. The 
Father Kolping prayer will be published 
in the next Kolping Bulletin for everyone 
to recite repeatedly in the hopes of Fr. 
Kolping becoming a saint. The National 
Convention will be held September 
9-11 in Cincinnati. There is a National 
Scholarship program for 2022. Awards will 
go to 7 college or trade school students and 
4 high school students. 

UN report given by Frank Kurcz. Frank 
thanked John Reitter for his guidance 
and for his and Howard Jaeger’s service at 
the UN. In February there was a General 
Meeting discussing post COVID recovery 
phase. And emergency meeting was held 
for the Ukraine crisis. Many refugees have 
been entering countries such as Poland 
and Romania. 

Radio report given by Katrina. WKBR 
broadcasts “Relevant Radio”, which is 
out of Highland Falls, Wisconsin. Our 
Donation paid for replacement equipment 
that was damaged by a summer storm. 
The license was renewed. A radio meeting 
needs to take place to discuss “music 
licensing”.

Scholarship report given by Katrina. The 
March bulletin announces the Sartorius 
Scholarship. 

New business report given by Gerhard 
and Karen Staub. He reiterated the cell 
phone tower lease at K88. Karen Staub 
mentioned there will be meetings for 
the Steuben Day Parade and she has no 
information yet. She donated Subway 
Series tickets, the game will be Tuesday 
July 26th. The raffle proceeds will be given 
to help Kolping branches affected by the 
Ukraine crisis.

Praeses report given by Father Bretone. 
Father gave thanks for the Advent Project 
donations and for being the Kolping 
Society’s Praeses for 22 years. He is 
witnessing one generation after another 
taking over and running things. We must 
teach the younger generation about 
family community and about giving our 
time and our love to others. This could 
help keep organizations alive. Over the 
years the center of membership activity 
has shifted from NYC to Montrose, this 
is where new members come in and keep 
the society growing and continuing its 
mission. Father retired from the Brooklyn 
Diocese for only 2 weeks, but then became 
the Pastor of a parish in Yulan, in upstate 
New York near his retreat. Better to be 
vital and not idle. We need to pray that 
Father Kolping finally becomes a saint.

At 3:50 Gerhard made a motion to adjourn 
with prayers, Katrina seconded. We recited 
the Father Kolping prayer, Hail Mary, The 
Our Father, and Glory Be. 

The MINUTES of the Annual General Meeting of the Catholic Kolping Society of New York held at 165 East 88th Street, New York, NY  on March 6, 2022

submitted by Alex Schmitt



 Sunday, May 1st, 2022 
12pm – 6pm 

At 

KKrruucckkeerrss  CCaatteerriinngg  
81 Call Hollow Road, Pomona, NY 

Admission:	Adults	$60	

Children	5-12	$22	

Live German music by 
“Alpine Squeeze” 

Unlimited German buffet, beer, wine & soda 

German Folk Dancing 

SSppaaccee  iiss  lliimmiitteedd!!  
Please contact Gloria McSweeney to reserve your spot 

845-896-2771 
 

Sponsored	by	Bavarian	Club	Edelweiss	
Westchester	



Joseph Sartorius Scholarship Application 2022
TWO SCHOLARSHIPS WILL BE AWARDED – 1ST AWARD: $2,000 / 2ND AWARD: $1,000

THEME: Mentoring is the best way to teach/learn. How did Father Kolping use mentoring to expand and 
grow the Kolping Society? 

Scholarship Applicants must:

1.	 Be a member or the child or grandchild of a member of the Catholic Kolping Society of New York.

2.	 Provide proof of enrollment in college or post-high vocational program.

3.	 Submit an essay of no more than 1,000 words. Please follow the standards and format of the New York State 		
	 English Regents essay. Remember that correct use of grammar and vocabulary will be taken into account.

4.	 Please double space all lines in your essay.

5. Submit essay on a separate page WITH NO reference to name family, or anything by which the judges 			 
would be able to identify you.

6.	 Not be a previous winner or applicant.

7. Accept the decision of the judges as final.

8.	 Send application, proof of enrollment, and essay by midnight SUNDAY, APRIL 24, 2022. Please email  
	 materials electronically to bob42@optonline.net or U.S. mail to Bob Hemsing, 1106 Half Moon Bay Drive,  
	 Croton on Hudson, NY 10520.

Please contact the Bob Hemsing at 914-231-5601 with any questions.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I hereby apply for the Joseph Sartorius Scholarship and agree to abide by the rules of eligibility.

Name:_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
                     Last                                                                   First                                                Initial

Mailing Address:__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
                                          Street/City/State/Zip

Date of Birth: ________/_______/__________      Phone: ___________ - ___________________________________________________
                                    Month        Date          Year                                  Area Code        Number

Name of School: ____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Mailing Address:___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
                                           Street/City/State/Zip

Major/Minor Program of Study:_________________________________________/____________________________________________

Year (Check One):   _____ Freshman    _____Sophomore    _____Junior    _____Senior     ____2-year program
 
Name of Kolping Member (Print Clearly): ____________________________________________________________________________

Relationship to Student: _____________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________        __________________________________________________________
Signature of Applicant                                                                    Date


